

MAR 2 3 2018

March 22, 2018

Mr. Walter Osborne Office of the City Clerk City of Vicksburg 1401 Walnut Street Vicksburg, MS 39180

RE:

Catfish Row Art Park

Splashpad Re-Development

Project No. 17-0176

Dear Mr. Osborne.

We have evaluated the bid received on March 21, 2018 for the Catfish Row Art Park Splashpad Re-Development Project, which include the construction of concrete retaining walls, concrete paving, subsurface drainage and the installation of a flow-through water-play splash pad system with LED lighting.

One bid was received as shown below:

Planet Recess:

 Base Bid:
 \$536,617.00

 Deductive Alternate Bid #1:
 \$512,242.00

 Deductive Alternate Bid #2:
 \$489,617.00

 Deductive Alternate Bid #3:
 \$534,117.00

The submitted Deductive Alternate Bid #3 in the amount of \$534,117.00 by Planet Recess is the lowest and best bid that fully satisfies the proposed scope and intent of the Splash Pad Project.

Our evaluation of the experience, reputation and financial condition of Planet Recess indicates that they are capable of completeing the work required. Therefore, we recommend the award of a contract for the construction of the Catfish Row Art Park Splashpad Re-Development Project to Planet Recess based on the Deductive Alternate Bid #3 in the amount of \$534,117.00.

Ellen Trainor Harrison

Registered Landscape Architect, MS#440